
Dear Friend of USF,

It has been an eventful two weeks in Tallahassee since the Legislature convened their session.  

Governor Rick Scott delivered his annual State of the State address in which he referenced re-

viewing the Higher Education System “to understand how we can ensure that in the future, job 

creators from around the world will have to look to Florida to find the talented and educated 

workforce they will need to compete in the 21st Century.”

Speaker Dean Cannon also made a point of singling out state universities in his opening re-

marks to the House.  He spoke of a state university system that he feels lacks a common mission 

and even remarked about the potentially negative influence the Legislature has had over the 

years by “parochially advancing the interests of a local university or college at the expense of the 

system as a whole.”  Speaker Cannon called on his fellow House members to begin a dialogue to-

wards ensuring that each university, and the system as a whole, be placed on a path to national 

prominence. 

The House wasted no time in responding to their Speaker’s call.  Chairman of the House Educa-

tion Committee, Rep. Bill Proctor, invited each of the 11 state university presidents to address 

his committee and provide their thoughts on their institutions’ missions, degree programs, STEM 

productivity, tuition, research and commercialization, as well as a host of other issues.  Chair-

man Proctor specifically asked the presidents for any ideas they have that the Legislature could 

enact that would help improve their institution and the university system as a whole.

On Wednesday January 18th, President Judy Genshaft appeared before the committee to discuss 

the USF System.  Among many issues that the President covered in her hour-long testimony, she 

made a point of asking the committee to consider setting overarching goals for universities that 

best serve the state’s citizens and economy, such as producing more STEM graduates or increas-

ing graduation rates, and then allowing the universities to have the flexibility in spending and 

administration to accomplish those state goals.  

In President Genshaft’s words, “If you have certain goals, you tell me your goals, and then allow 

the flexibility for us to get there.  Very often we have a lot of constraints (imposed by the state).  

We get there, but it isn’t the fastest route.  So that would help us a great deal.”

You can help us by reinforcing President Genshaft’s message.  As you know, USF is an inter-

national leader in accountability and goal tracking.  We are very pleased that the Legislature 

would entertain the notion of providing us with additional administrative and budgetary flex-

ibility in exchange for greater accountability in meeting the state’s highest goals and priorities.  

Working together with the Governor and our legislative partners, we can make the USF System 


